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Erosh Thames Valley Network Meeting 
11 October 2018
Attendance and Apologies

Liz Waterhouse – Sovereign Housing

Jayne Sharp and Debbie Broomfield – SOHA

Harry Banga – Housing Solutions

Louise Obrien, James Gorley – Reading BC

Sharon Butchard, Jessica Wray and Jane Endersby (Chair) – Catalyst Housing Ltd

Apologies:

Manda Maple – Greensquare

Althea Ridgeway – Ridgeway Associates

1. Minutes of last meeting and Matters Arising
Agreed.
Low turnout at the last meeting meant that this meeting was delayed until a subject matter that was of interest generated sufficient support to continue with meetings.  Attendees at the meeting were keen to meet again in the next quarter to hear an updated presentation on the digital switchover.
2. ERoSH update – Jane Endersby
Non-member network attendees and other colleagues are encouraged to join EROSH to make use of the full benefits EROSH members enjoy from the member area of the website to local and national support in matters related to the sector.  Please contact Kate at info@erosh.co.uk  
The AGM event at Kier in Manchester went very well with Andy Burnham, Mayor of Greater Manchester, and Sophie Andrews, CEO The Silver Line, attending. We will follow a similar format for 2019’s AGM to be held in South Wales on 30 April. Possible speakers include Rebecca Evans, Welsh Housing Minister, and Helen Herklots, new Older People’s Commissioner. 
Network chairs to be invited to attend next Trustees’ meeting, Tues 6 Nov, in London. The November meeting normally focuses on action planning and budgeting for the following year so it is a good time to involve everybody. Network chairs (who are not Trustees) will be invited to attend along with one other representative from their networks. 

Thames Valley featured in last e-zine; NW to feature in next e-zine. To include a feature on your network in an ezine, contact Kate at info@erosh.co.uk
Digital Switchover guide progressing (aimed at staff residents).
 Possible new good practice guides:

Volunteering

(Strategic) resident involvement

Diversity with a particular focus on LGBT

Leaeshold Management

Please feed in any suggestions for content, issues you would like covered, good practice 

case studies etc to Rebecca at ceo@erosh.co.uk 
NHF small HA - 1 Nov 2018, London
Housing & Care 21 – 18 Oct 2018, Birmingham

Erosh/CIH Cymru Older People’s conference – 7 Dec 2018, Swansea
Please let Kate  at info@erosh.co.uk know if you are attending any of these and would be happy to help with the erosh stand.

Please feed in any suggestions for improvement about the website to Rebecca at ceo@erosh.co.uk
We are delighted that Lucy Hales, consultant, has become a Trustee. Lucy has many years’ experience in housing and will make a valuable contribution, especially from a practitioner’s perspective.
3. Stop Loan Sharks presentation
Presentation by Lin Fisher – presentation circulated
4.  Providers update on current issues

Catalyst Housing Ltd

· Thames water have approached us for direct billing to residents.  Catalyst are resisting this change due inconvenience to residents.  We do not have an answer how Thames Water will continue to charge for communal use. 

·  EAC customer satisfaction survey completed and feedback to residents with action plan is being presented at all projects
· Our review of services has been on hold, however, we have undertaken the service excellence standards by the CSH and achieved a 2 star good rating. 

Sovereign

· Experiencing more catering problems with meal provision in Extra Care.  All agreed this was an on going problem without a one size fits all.  Most arrangements are agreed locally.  Many services work better where these charges are service charged, but this is resisted by most organisations due to the overall affordability and choice issues that arise.
SOHA
· New CEO has started
· Will be beginning the Service Excellence Stardards assessment shortly

Housing Solutions
· A new scheme has opened in Bulmersh and is going well.  All allocations made to rent and shared ownership
Reading Borough Council
· New structure in place following a review.  Welcome to the three new team leaders of the service
· The resources in sheltered housing have slightly expanded following the review and now incorporates an activities officer.  Other duties have been split along generic lines with support and housing forming two teams
· Cash handling by staff in sheltered is emerging as a potential problem.  Reading may want to contact others in the network their practice in this area.
5. Date and location of next meeting
To be advised.
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